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Highlights 




The Christingle Service was just fabulous! The pupils had very little
time to prepare due to us being closed for two days but they
absolutely smashed it!  
Lancaster on Ice – this was an amazing trip for Years 5 and 6. Despite
freezing temperatures, the children had great fun learning to
 ice-skate. We are so lucky to be able to do this each year thanks to
Laura Sandham who organises it – definitely a highlight! 
A surprise visit in the night from a special visitor who has noticed how
hard-working and well-behaved our pupils are! He was very
impressed with the true meaning of Christmas wish lists they had
written so left them all a little gift. 

Well what a week this has been! The weather has certainly made things
challenging but we got there in the end and managed at least some of our

planned Christmas activities! 





Attendance
The whole school attendance for this week is 84.1%,

with the half term average being 90.74%. 
The chart below show attendance for last week, this
week, and the half term average. Elm class achieved
the best attendance figures for all ; Week 13 - 95.5%,

Week 14 - 92.4% and 95.54% for the half term.
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Head Teacher Awards
 

The winners of the Head Teacher awards for this half-term are: 



Jacob, Ethan, Rory,  Ashton, Seth and Eliyse 





































 Well done also to the pupils who have now gained their Bronze Dojo
Award -  



Chloe, Ebony, Holly, Macie, Sophie, Summere, Adelaide, Ivy, Kaleb,

Lucas E-A, Fearne, Hazel, Lola, Eddie W and Seth.





Clubs/Dance
The new timetable for extra-curricular
clubs and dance will be sent out at the
start of next term. Please look out for
this and get children booked on as they
will all start week beginning 9th January. 

On behalf of all staff in school,
thank you for all the lovely cards
and gifts that we have received.
Your continued support is much
appreciated, especially when we
have challenging weeks like this

one! 
I would just like to wish you all a

very merry Christmas and a happy
New Year. I am excited to see what

2023 brings for our school
community! 




Performances 
The Bossy King/Bethlehem Bakes: 
These productions will now be on
Thursday 5th January. The Bossy King
will be at 10am and Bethlehem Bakes
at 2 pm and 6:30pm. Tickets will just
transfer across. I am praying for better
weather conditions! 

Swimming
Year 6 will be swimming next half-term
from Wednesday 11th January. The
pupils who have completed their
preliminary award (25m) will just swim
for 5 weeks and the rest of the pupils
will swim for the term. Please sign and
return the goggle permission letter if
your child needs to wear goggles. Girls
must wear a swimming cap, these can
be purchased on Amazon, in sports
shops or at the pool. The pool also
requests that boys do not wear baggy
shorts. 
The coach leaves at 1:40pm and returns
to school for 3;30pm. If your child can’t
go swimming for whatever reason,
please contact Mrs. Simpson directly. 

Forest
Next half-term Maple Class will be in
the forest on Wednesday afternoons
starting the first day back! Please
ensure pupils bring suitable clothes
and footwear to change into – warm
layers and waterproofs please! 
Ash Class will continue to have a
forest session on Friday afternoon
from 6th January. 




Football league
The next football league at Poolfoot Farm
starts on Tuesday 10th January. For this
to be possible we will need parent
volunteers to transport the team to and
from the fixtures on a Tuesday. Please
email Miss Brakewell for details -
cbrakewell@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk






Lunches

Saturday 17/12/22 - Choir singing at Knott End
Library (am)

Tuesday 3/1/23 - INSET

Wednesday 4/1/23 - School opens for all pupils -
NO WALK TO SCHOOL

Thursday 5/1/23 - No Stay and Play due to
productions

Thursday 5/1/23  - Pre school and Ash class
Christmas performance in school; 10am

Thursday 5/1/23 - Years 1 - 3 Christmas
performance in school; 2pm and 6:30pm (Year 4
will support the singing)

Tuesday 10/1/23 - Football league starts

Wednesday 11/1/23 - Swimming starts

Please complete
the lunch form for

ALL pupils in
school

https://forms.offic
e.com/r/exTQMJtN

LL

Lunches
Lost property

We have had a number of items reported as lost,
some of which were named. Can you please check all
uniform over the break and return any items which do
not belong to your child(ren) in the new year. 

https://forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL



